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  HUBY VOICE 
Issue 28 September 2018                               Published by Huby Parish Council  

delivered free to all homes in Huby 
 

Parish News 
 

We continue to review the usual items for the Parish including planning applications and always 
submit comments and feedback. They are not always being transferred to the planning 

portal/website at Hambleton by the Council, but we do review each in detail and also listen to 
feedback from parishioners. There is a short period at the beginning of each meeting for those 

attending to give comments on any relevant matters. 
 

A number of parishioners have requested that we communicate the fact that some footpaths in 
the village are often blocked due to vehicles parking on them and requiring those who need 

wider access (eg parents with prams, wheelchair users) to have to go on to the road. Would all 
parishioners please bear this in mind and refrain from parking inconsiderately to others. 

The Parish noticeboard has keys in the Mended Drum and also the village shop. The board is 
for parish notices and events. The key from the shop has gone missing-if anyone has it, please 

return it to Barkers. 
 

The Parish Council has a vacancy, so if you are interested, please contact the parish clerk on 
hubypc@outlook.com 

 
Recently the Easingwold District Lions Club kindly donated a bench to the village at the 
intersection of Stillington Road and the Main Street. This is in memory of Jim Coates, a 

resident of the village who sadly died last year. Jim was known to many parishioners and was a 
dedicated and longstanding member of Easingwold Lions and Huby Amdrams. The bench was 
formally handed over to the village on 20 July and members of the Parish Council, the Lions 

(including President Di Watkins) and members of Jim’s family, including his widow Jean, 
daughter Jane were present. Jim and Jean have been residents of the village for 50 years and 

the 20 July would have been his 95th birthday. In the pictures Jean is accompanied by her 
daughter Jane with husband David, granddaughter Helen with Martin, Grandson Paddy with 
Rachael. Two of their three great grandchildren, Isabel and Rory were also present (Bethany 

was at Guide camp) 
The sun shone and the seat now sits resplendent for all the villagers and visitors to use. 
 Shortly after Jean, who still lives in Huby, had a window broken on the night of some 

disturbances in the village. Jane says this is all fixed now and Jean is OK. Jean would like to 
thank all those in the village, who supported her and also for the beautiful flowers and gifts she 

was given. Thank you very much from the whole family 
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The following is an extract from an email we received last night from the victim of an incident on Carr Lane,  
Sutton on the Forest last Sunday. If anyone has any information that can help identify the occupants of the car,  
or witnessed the cyclist at some point, please get in touch so we can pass on your details to the individual concerned. 
 
"On the Sunday 5 August at approximately 4pm I came off my push bike in Carr Lane Sutton on the Forest  
  and received concussion and didn't regain consciousness until three hours later whilst I was in A&E.  
 I had to receive 20 stitches to my forehead and spent Sunday night in hospital under observation. 
 
 I wondered if anyone witnessed the accident as it all seems very strange. 
 The accident happened approximately half way between the Gowans and the turning to Sheriff Hutton. 
  
 I am not sure what happened as I was concussed but I would like to trace the owner of a black estate car 
 with three occupants (two men and a woman) who brought me home and then left very suddenly and 
 suspiciously. One of our neighbours thought they knew one of the people in the car and waved to them and  
 that person then put his hand in front of his face to presumably to shield himself. 
  
 I would very much like to speak to anyone who witnessed these events." 

 

  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Stillington Surgery Flu Clinics 

Voted top surgery in York & North Yorkshire August 2018 

The clinics will be held at the end of September and in October for over 65 year 

olds and those in the at risk groups 

To book your appointment please ring 01347 810332 

To register at the surgery please collect the relevant forms from reception or 

these can be downloaded from the surgery website: 

www.stillingtonsurgery.org.uk 

Dates for your diary 

Definitely Huby Festival     22 September 

MacMillan Coffee Morning HMVH   28 September 

Barkers of Huby AGM     9 October 

Huby & Sutton Agricultural Show   23 June 2019 
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EASINGWOLD COMMUNITY MINIBUS 

Enjoy a trip out to various locations every Thursday.  

We visit places such as- 

Seasides,Northallerton,Helmsley,Cinemas,Garden Centres & 

Historic Houses to name but a few!! The pickup time will be 10:30am from the Market 

Square in Easingwold (and return around 1:30pm). Cost £5- please ring us for a 

timetable. 

If you would like more details or to book a place on the minibus 

 contact: Lou Wileman   01347 822598 or email carscheme@edcca.org.uk                           

  

Trips must be booked 01347 822598. Cost is from £5.00 return. Trips are open to all 

ages. If anyone needs a pick-up/drop-off from home please ring us 

 
Pickup @ 10.30am in the Market Square, Easingwold, in some cases we may be able to 
pick up/drop/off at your own home, return around 3pm 
  

THURSDAY 23rd AUGUST– POCKLINGTON GARDENS. THURSDAY 30TH 

AUGUST—NORTHALLERTON.  THURSDAY 6th SEPTEMBER-MALTON. 

THURSDAY 13th SEPTEMBER -KNARESBOROUGH  

ALL JOURNEYS £5 RETURN  EVERYONE WELCOME/BRING A FRIEND !! 

Felting Course 
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Huby Memorial Village Hall  
 
Where to start with an update to Huby Village Hall – it has been a manic few months!  
We have successfully sanded the main hall, entrance hall and general corridors flooring, which have 
all received a new, non-slip, floor lacquer. And we must say the floor looks like new! It is down to the 
hard work of four volunteers the floor looks so amazing. We would like to extend our 
sincere gratitude to Paul Eastwood, Ben and James Micklethwaite, and another Paul, 
who unfortunately we do not have his surname, but hopefully he will be reading this 
article and know himself. We are extremely grateful to the whole floor team for their 
hard work; it was a dusty job in a very hot climate. 
 
Following completion of the floor, we are now working hard at decorating the hall. 
Unfortunately, our painting sub-contractor was unable to commit to our time frames with his other 
commitments. However, he is helping us with ad-hoc days. So at the moment the committee, and 
some other local volunteers, are undertaking the painting works. We are nearing completion of 
decorating the main hall and entrance hall. Next we shall paint the annexe and move onto corridors. 
However, as much as the committee endeavours to help out where they can, we would be extremely 
grateful if anyone within the community could lend us a helping hand.  
We do not expect anyone to paint a room, we would like anyone who can spare an hour or so to paint 
what they can in the time they have. All the materials and equipment are in the hall. All we ask is for 
people to clean the brushes/ rollers out after their use, and leave a note what they have painted and up 
to where, so the next person can pick up where the previous person left off.   
If you have some time to offer, please get in touch with Elaine or Janet at Barkers of Huby, or email 
Jemma Dale at hubymemorialvillagehall@outlook.com.  
We are working hard to have the whole hall decorated for our Macmillan Coffee Morning, which is to 
be held on Friday 28th September, with doors opening at 9:30am – please come enjoy a coffee/ tea and 
cake for such a good charity, while admiring our fantastic looking, newly decorated, village hall! 
 
Our regular bookings have been enhanced recently due to the popularity of the classes, as below, so 
feel free to join in the groups and help our village hall thrive: 

 Monday: 6:15 – 7:15pm Beavers 
7:30 – 9pm  VX sport (similar to Lacrosse) with Karen Bruin (email: 

playvx@gmail.com ) 
 Tuesday: 6 – 8pm  Dog Training with Holly Adgo (email: 

hollyadgo@rocketmail.com ) 
 Wednesday: 6 – 9pm  Cubs & Scouts 
 Thursday 6 – 9pm Dog Training with Holly Adgo 

 
We would like to welcome any other groups, clubs & societies who may wish to use our hall, i.e. 
Yoga, Pilates, Playgroup, Ladies Lunches, Lunch for Villagers, etc. If you are interested in using our 
hall please email us at: hubymemorialvillagehall@outlook.com 
 
We would finally like to extend our gratitude to Catherine Wallis for her kind donation of £100 
following the success of her yard sale. This money has enabled us to purchase new tea pots, and 
kitchen accessories to accompany our new crockery and cutlery, which were purchased following the 
donation by Huby WI earlier this year. 
 
If you wish to hire our hall, be it a private party, fund raising event, indoor bowls, indoor bouncy 
castle party, band practice or keep fit.  
Our hall charges are as follows, with contact details: Email: hubymemorialvillagehall@outlook.com 

     Facebook:  Huby Village Hall 
Huby Memorial Village Hall Committee 
 

Room Hourly Rate Minimum Charge 

Village Hall £12.50 £12.50 

Heating Supplement Inc. above  
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Barkers of Huby will be holding its third AGM on Tuesday 9 October, 7.30pm in Huby 

Memorial Village Hall. All shareholders are welcome, but please rsvp to 

hubyandsuttonshop@outlook.com so we can ensure we have enough wine for everyone! 

The agenda, minutes and accounts will be available 4 weeks before. We try and contact 

as many shareholders by email as possible, and put notices up in Huby and Sutton, so 

do please try and come and support the work of the volunteers, post office staff and 

management committee. Elections for the management committee will be held at the 

AGM. If you are interested in serving on the management committee, please email 

Barkers for details of what the role entails and an application form.  

We have over 50 volunteers now, serving in one role or another, to keep Barkers open 

and successful. New volunteers this summer include Lin Griffin from Sutton, and Jayne 

Johnson and Sandy Steel from Huby. To help with rota planning, we now use an online 

rota management system called ThreeRings. All volunteers have their own unique log in 

details and can sign up for shifts from any computer, tablet or phone. It also means that 

the rota is dynamic, and everyone can see the shifts that need filling. We still struggle 

sometimes to cover shifts as not all volunteers serve at the till, so if you can help with an 

hour or two a week, please speak to Denise Howard or Terry Wolf and we’ll arrange 

some initial training for you. 

 With some of the generous donations from bondholders, 

we have invested in a new sandwich/pie fridge - which is 

much more cost effective to run - and provides more 

space for all the delicious pies and sausage rolls from 

local firm Thorntons. Chris Scott from Unicorn 

Workshop has made the veg/fruit display for us on the 

forecourt and we are pleased with how much more fresh 

fruit and veg from Dooleys we can display – and 

customers are buying! If there is anything you need that 

we don’t have, we can order daily from Dooleys. And our 

new plant shelving has worked a treat, with lots of 

plants, herbs and fruit bushes sold all summer. Autumn 

bedding will be next! 

 

 

 

2019 Calendar Huby & Sutton Photos Needed  
 

We need good photos of Huby & Sutton for our Barkers 2019 calendar. 
 Black and white, colour, old or new, summer or winter, people or place. 

 Min 1mb quality needed for printing. Landscape size preferred.  
Email your photo with contact details to: hubyandsuttonshop@outlook.com  

deadline 13 September 2018 
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News from Huby Methodist Church 

 

As the end of this Methodist Church Year approaches, it is good to remember some 

recent times we have enjoyed in our own Circuit, and with our friends and 

ecumenical partners from Sutton, All Hallows Church. We have shared a range of 

services and activities with our local “Villages Together” group, such as film 

evenings, chapel anniversaries, and an ecumenical Village Praise in Stillington 

Village Hall. Many activities have been blessed by good weather and delicious food! 

We look forward to our Villages Together Barbecue at Stillington Methodist Church 

on Saturday, 4th August, with a Pets’ Service at All Hallows, Sutton on the Forest on 

Sunday, 5th August, followed by a Summer Songs of Praise in Pond Cottage Garden, 

Sutton, in the afternoon. 

September is the beginning of a new Methodist Year, and we look forward to sharing 

a Harvest Service with All Hallows Church, Sutton, on Sunday, 14th October in the 

Grey Village Hall followed by lunch. 

 We shall be having a special service on Friday, 9th November at 10.30am, with older 

children from Huby School taking part to mark the end of the First World War. A 

Remembrance Service will be held at 10.30am on 11th November. We plan to 

decorate the building with poppies, knitted, crocheted or made of any other 

materials. If you would like to knit some poppies we would be most grateful. Please 

contact a Steward for the pattern. Many thanks to the “Knit and Natter Group” and 

other ladies who have kindly made poppies for us. More poppies are always 

welcome! 

  For baptisms, weddings, and funerals, please contact our Minister, Revd. 

Elizabeth Cushion on 821460.  

Our regular activities include Open the Book, a fortnightly session in school, 

dramatising Bible stories. 

Monday Club, every second Monday at 7.30pm. 
Jellybeans sessions for pre school, toddlers and babies with their carers. 9.30am – 
11.00am every Wednesday in term time. 
Keep Fit Tuesday, 5.30pm to 6.30pm. 
A Community Cafe is held on the first Saturday of the month. 10.30am to 12noon . 
Prescription Service. If you need help collecting your repeat prescriptions from 
Stliington, Tollerton or Easingwold surgeries, please contact Pat Wragg on 810693 
so that you can be paired up with volunteers who will collect it for you. 

You will be warmly welcomed at any of our services or activities. The Church notice 
board displays details of our services and events. 

For further details contact Stewards – Carole Smith (810057) or Jean Abbey 
(838593). 
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Huby Bowling Club Boling b 

 
(The picture is the Huby Team that secured a 

5-5 draw at second placed Strensall, which 

secured the Ryedale Vets Triples League, 

Division 3 Championship and promotion) 

The season is coming to an end, all league 

games have now finished, leaving only the 

social bowling and club competitions to play. 

All the members of the club have thoroughly 

enjoyed the season, narrowly missing 3rd 

place in the Huby & District Triples Bowls League by 1 Point and reaching the Semi-Final of 

the Ryedale Vets Ossie Ashcroft Cup.  Players from the Club also reached the Semi-Finals of 

Vivian Booth Pairs and the Fred Dews Triples. The icing on the cake was of course winning 

Division 3 of the Ryedale Vets Triples League and promotion to Division 2. 

Norman Clarkson and his team have worked hard all season on the green, having to contend 

with some extreme weather conditions. To emphasise how well they have done the 

Ryedale Vets League have asked Huby to host the Vivian Booth Singles Final on the 17th 

August, a huge accolade for the groundstaff. 

Cake and a Cuppa 

On 1st August, Yorkshire Day, the Huby Bowling Club held one of the ‘Cake and a Cuppa’ 

events at the pavilion, which was a hugely enjoyable social event for all those present and 

a chance to meet new friends and to catch up with old acquaintances. 

Eddie and Davina Hudson 

Huby Bowls Club would like to add our congratulations to Eddie and Davina on their 

Diamond Wedding Anniversary (on 26th July). Eddie was for many years a regular player at 

the Bowling Club. 

If you wish to know more about Huby Bowling Club, please contact me.  

Freddie Alnutt, Secretary 

fred.hubybowlsclubsec@btinternet.com or 01347 811081   
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Easirockits 

Easi-Rockits VX Club moved their Senior players’ training to Huby Memorial Village Hall a 

few months ago.  We are delighted with the venue; it lends itself to us practising our catching 

outside with our Crazycatches and the hall is much bigger than our previous venue. 

For those of you wondering what VX is, I will try and explain:  Players have a stick called a 

VStix which is a cylindrical tube with ‘catchers’ at either end. (See below).  The scoop is 

used to pick up a low-impact tennis ball and the stick itself it used to throw the ball so that it 

hits an opponent.  You also use it to defend yourself or you go home with a few bruises – and 

I know this from experience! 

A proper game of VX has 5 players on each team and 5 balls in play so it is a fast paced game 

and the referee needs to have eyes in the back of her/his head.  Having said that, players are 

expected to put up their hands when they are hit and wait until the ref tells them to play on.  If 

you catch a ball from an opponent’s VStix, you get 3 points.  The team that has the fewest 

hits at the end of the 16 minutes wins.   

It is a fantastic game for fitness, hand-eye co-ordination and also great fun.  We have lots of 

different drips and adaptations of the game so if you fancy getting fit in what might seem to 

be an alternative way, do come along.   

We run junior sessions for under 14s at Crayke from 6-7 but our seniors (over 14 but no 

upper limit) run at Huby from 7.30-9.  It only costs £30 for annual membership (under 18s 

and students £25) plus £3 per week session fee.  Your first session is free so come along and 

have a go. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

SUCCESSFUL completion of Coast - Coast Bike Ride 
 
Raising in excess of £1300 for Kidney Research Yorkshire 
 
A BIG THANKYOU to all who supported the weekend 
Stewart Waite 
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SUTTON ON THE FOREST FILM CLUB AUTUMN PROGRAMME 
at The Grey Village Hall. 7.30PM drinks  8PM performance starts 

Entrance by donation on the door.   comfort.jeremy@gmail.com  01347 810252 

Thursday 27 September: Darkest Hour Darkest 

Hour is a 2017 war drama directed by Joe Wright. It 

stars Gary Oldman as Winston Churchill, and is an 

account of his early days as Prime Minister, as Nazi 

Germany swept across Western Europe, threatening 

to defeat the United Kingdom. The German advance 

leads to friction at the highest levels of 

government between those who would make a peace 

treaty with Adolf Hitler, and Churchill, who refused. 

Gary Oldman won best actor Oscar for his 

performance.  

Gary Oldman is a tremendous Winston Churchill in 

high-octane drama. Guardian 
 

Thursday 18 October: Three Billboards 

Outside Ebbing, Missouri is a 2017 black 

comedy written, directed, and produced 

by Martin McDonagh. It stars Frances 

McDormand as a mother who rents three 

billboards to call attention to her daughter's 

unsolved murder. Woody Harrelson and Sam 

Rockwell appear in supporting roles. 

McDonagh and Rockwell both won Oscars for 

their performances. 

fiercely written, stabbingly pleasurable tragicomedy 

stars a magnificent Frances McDormand - a film about 

vengeance, violence and the acceptance of death 

Guardian 
 

Tuesday 20 November: The Post is a 

political thriller directed and produced 

by Steven Spielberg. It stars Meryl 

Streep as Katherine Graham, the first female 

publisher of a major American newspaper, 

and Tom Hanks as Tom Bradlee, editor of 

the Washington Post. Set in 1971, The 

Post depicts the true story of attempts by 

journalists at The Washington Post to publish 

the Pentagon Papers, classified documents 

regarding the 30-year involvement of the 

United States government in the Vietnam 

War.                                                   
Spielbergs’s handsome new picture has a big, beating 

heart on its classically tailored sleeve. It’s a rousingly 

watchable film   Guardian 
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Sutton on the Forest & Huby 

Gardening Club 

New comers to the area might want to know something about the Gardening Club. 

Monthly meetings are held in Sutton and Huby alternately, starting in September at 

Huby and finishing in April at Sutton, 7.30pm to about 9.30 

(approx). 

The programme is all set for 2018 to 2019 and it looks like being a very 

varied and interesting agenda. Topics range from Summer bulbs and 

municipal gardens to being a head gardener and bees.                                                                 

Meetings run from September to April leaving the summer for hands on 

gardening. Many of the speakers bring plants for sale and we benefit from inside information 

on all aspects of plant care. Membership costs £10 and concessions £5 (over 80’s, under 18s 

& students) Visitors £2.50. Members get 10% discount at three local garden centres, a 

summer outing with free transport, a Christmas Social and seven interesting talks, not 

forgetting free tea and biscuits at each meeting.                                                                                                                           

The first meeting of the 2018-2019 season is at Huby Methodist Chapel on Wed 26th 

Sept 7.30 for 7.45 start when Stella Exley will tell us about “Camissia: Chelsea Chaos.” 

Dates for some more of the programme: 

 24th October Sutton, Grey Village Hall .  

 28th November Huby Chapel 

 13th December Christmas Social at Sutton 

 23rd January Huby  

 27th February Sutton 

Derek Jacobs (810208)  

Little Owls Forest Sessions 

Little Owls started running forest sessions at the 

Outdoor Centre in Easingwold (previously called 

The Dawney Centre) in April. On a Sunday 

morning, no matter what the weather, we explore 

the woods, make resources using natural materials: 

fairy houses, stickmen, wooden spinners, musical 

instruments and frames. The children learn to use 

tools safely, we light fires to heat water for our hot 

chocolate, toast marshmallows, cook corn on the cob 

and make delicious banana splits.  

During the holidays we have also been meeting up on a Wednesday and Friday 

morning, we have made lots of new friends and had great fun. We look forward to the 

seasons changing so that we can experience different adventures. 
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GALTRES RAINBOWS 

This summer term we had a visit by a PSCO called 
Kate who came and talked to us all about Road 
Safety.  The Rainbows learnt how to safely cross the 
road and we talked about the different dangers both 

as a pedestrian and in a car and all the places it’s safe to cross the road. The next week we 
then went for a walk around the village to put into practice what we had learnt. At the 
end of term we held our own fete to celebrate the summer with strawberries and cream 
and ice cream-perfect for the sunny weather.  There were different games for the 
Rainbows to take part in, winning a 
prize for their goody bag at the end of 
each. We also had a joint meeting with 
the Brownies at the Bird of Prey Centre, 
where the girls saw a variety of owls and 
hawks and even got to hold a few.  It’s 
been a busy and fun term and we look 
forward to meeting some new Rainbows 
in September. For more information on 
Rainbows, contact 
Karen  ktndixie1010@aol.com. 

 

Galtres Brownies 

 

The Brownies have had a busy term enjoying the Wildlife 

Explorer badge. They have been pond dipping, succeeding in finding buckets full of 

tadpoles. At the end of term they enjoyed a joint meeting with the rainbows at York Bird 

of Prey Centre at Burn Hall, meeting barn owls, a Harris hawk and an entertaining 

Caracara called Sid,  

We have also enjoyed an evening making dens 

and toasting marshmallows 

Girlguiding has produced a new programme and 

we are looking forward to taking part in the 

challenges this 

will bring 

  

To enquire about joining Brownies please ring Lynn 

01347 810655, lynnmwagstaff@btinternet.com or to 

register your daughter with Rainbows Brownies or 

Guides please visit the Girlguiding website: 

www.girlguiding.org.uk 
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Huby Playing Fields Association 

A group of willing volunteers are busy organising an event for September to 

raise funds to help with improvements at the Pavilion 

Definitely Huby Festival will be held on 22 September starting at 2pm with 

various activities, craft stall, etc followed at 5pm by a BBQ and bands playing. 

A collection of clothing is also being organised with funds raised being split 

by the group and the Firefighters charity. Please fill a bag or two and bring to 

the playing fields on the day of the event. Please do not send household 

bedding etc and school uniforms 

If you wish to have your bag collected please ring 07813459447 

If anyone is available to help with the event, please come along to the 

pavilion on Thursday 6 September at 7pm for more information

 

 



13 
 

Summer Term at Huby CE Primary School 

What a brilliant summer we have all had here at Huby CE Primary School and now it’s 

over for another year. The highlight in the summer term is always our very own 

swimming pool, and this year because of the lovely, warm weather we have swam 

(almost) every day. It has been super! 

Class 1 and 2 visited Flamingo Land as part of their science topic, Animals and 

Humans, and had a fantastic time seeing all the different animals and taking part in a 

workshop. Apparently, their favourite part of the trip was holding unusual animals, 

including a snake! 

 

Class 3 visited Murton Park at the start of the summer term to kick start their topic 

The Romans, and were selected to be part of the Roman army by the end of the day for 

their excellent soldier skills! They fought off the enemy, made clay lamps, wrote in 

Latin, marched and protected their barracks and learnt how to attack a Celt. A great 

day from start to finish! 

Class 4 have had a busy summer term too and were lucky enough to have Konflux 

theatre in where they learnt a ‘Play in a day’, about Ancient Greece.  The amount of 

lines they learnt and recited with very little prompting was amazing. It was definitely 

enjoyed by the audience. 

Yet again, the Year 6’s went to East Barnby on their residential trip with other cluster 

schools and had the best time ever! From body boarding in the North Sea (brrr) to rock 

climbing at Scugdale, they all challenged themselves, made new friends and had a 

wonderful adventure. We all had a fun week. 

During Sports Week, we had a climbing wall in school which the children always 

thoroughly enjoy. Some children reached the top, some children reached half way, some 

children reached a quarter of the way, but all gave it their best shot and were happy 

with their accomplishments- even a few teachers got to the top! This was part of our 

team building activity day, which saw the children also working as a team to complete a 

challenge. They 

enjoyed the 

archery 

competition too! 

Sports day was 

another success, 

despite the 

extremely hot conditions; all the children 

preserved and tried their best in our Circuit of Life and the usual competitive sports 

day races. Obviously they were spurred on by the fact they received an ice lolly at the 

end of the day. 
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Forest of Galtres Camera Club 

Our new season starts on Monday 8th October with a presentation from Richard and 

Janet Burden, a couple from Kirkbymoorside who have won many awards for their 

photography. An opening night not to be missed. 

Three of our Huby members, Martyn Pegler, Carole Smith and David Higgins all won 

competition trophies last season which were presented at our annual dinner at the end 

of March. This years’ set competition subjects are, In the Kitchen, Dilapidation, Water, 

Night Photography; as well as our annual Landscape and Print competitions. Images 

are now recorded on many different types of camera and other devices so an expensive 

camera is no longer essential to take a superb image. Come along to a Monday meeting 

if you want to improve your image taking in our digital world. You can contact David 

Higgins for more information Tel: 07500 619464 

We meet on Monday evenings at 7.30 pm in The Parish Rooms, Tanpit Lane, 

Easingwold from 8th October.  

Our Programme, which will include presentations from our Huby members, can be 

viewed on our web-pages 

www.easingwoldcameraclub.org 

 New members are always welcome.  

Some members successful images from last 

season. 

 

       

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

                                                

Keep Fit Session- Legs Bums & tums 

At Huby Village Hall, Mondays from September 

9.30-10.30am 

For more information contact Zita. Tel 810557 
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HUBY CHAPEL WAR MEMORIAL PLAQUE 

 Have you ever wondered about the five men with Huby connections who were killed in 

action in the First World War. They are commemorated on a plaque by the door of the 

chapel, but apart from their names, ranks and regiments there are no other details of these 

men. I have been curious to learn something about them: who they were, what they did 

before the war, how, when and where they died and whether they were buried in a war 

grave, how old they were, and what their family connections were. This is what I have 

found. PRIVATE JAMES ARTHUR CUNDALL No 19728, 12th Battalion, West Yorkshire 

Regiment (Prince of Wales Own) He was killed in action in the battle of the Somme on 14th 

July 1916 aged 19. He has no War Grave but is commemorated on the THIEPVAL Memorial. 

Military records cite his rank as Private, and not Gunner as shown on the Memorial. James 

was born in Huby, and before enlisting was a farm lad at Alcar Farm in 1911. He had at least 

eleven brothers and sisters. He was the fourth child and second son of Thomas William and 

Annie Cundall of Huby. His father, a farm worker, originally came from Cawton, near Gilling, 

and his mother was born in Wheldrake. They moved to Huby sometime before 1901. James 

is the uncle of Alan Cundall who lives in Easingwold Road and his cousin the late Jim Cundall 

of Gracious Street. LANCE CORPORAL WILLIAM HENRY HEBDON, No. 34503, 7th Battalion, 

Kings Own Yorkshire Light Infantry, He was killed in action in the Third Battle of Ypres on 

23rd September 1917 aged 25. He has no War Grave but is commemorated on the TYNE 

COT Memorial. William was the son of Jonathan and Anna Hebdon of Huby. Originally from 

Easingwold, where the family was living in 1901, Jonathan was a pig dealer, and William was 

a joiner before enlisting. There are Hebdon families still living in the Easingwold area. I do 

not know of any actual relatives. PRIVATE THOMAS WILLIAM HARDIMAN No 34912, 9th 

Battalion, Kings Own Yorkshire Light Infantry. (Formerly 5405, Yorkshire Regt.) He was killed 

in action in the Arras Offensive on 9th April 1917 aged 39. He has no War Grave, but is 

commemorated on the ARRAS Memorial in northern France. Thomas was not born in Huby. 

His parents were Joseph and Maria Hardiman of West End, Long Preston. An older man, 

Thomas was a gamekeeper at New Parks before the war. PRIVATE GEORGE HAYDEN No 

36079, 2nd Battalion, Yorkshire Regiment He was killed in action in the battle of the Somme 

on 13th October 1916 aged 20. He has no War Grave, but is commemorated on the 

THIEPVAL Memorial. George was a Farm Servant, born in Wigginton, the oldest of seven 

children of farm worker Jacob and Elizabeth Hayden all living in Sutton On The Forest in 

1911. Can anyone tell me whether George Hayden was a relative of Jack Hayden who was 

living in Huby until the 1970s? PRIVATE WILLIAM FRANK YORKE No 32454, 1st/5th Battalion, 

York & Lancaster Regiment He was killed in action during the German offensive at Ypres on 

4th April 1918 aged 28. He has no War Grave but is commemorated on the TYNE COT 

Memorial. William was the eldest son of Thomas and Margaret Yorke of Novay Farm, 

Marton near Stillington. He was working on the farm in 1911, and his connection with Huby 

is not clear. Maybe he worked on a Huby farm after 1911, or maybe his mother, who was a 

Head Teacher in 1911 had connections with Huby School. I hope that these notes, taken 

from the Commonwealth War Graves Commission and the national censuses, will help to 

keep the memory of these men alive. No graves are recorded for any of them, which speaks 

volumes for the horrors they faced and the way in which they died.  

Bill Evers  
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Tom Dresser 

“For most conspicuous bravery and devotion to 

duty near Roeux on the 12th May 1917. Private 

Dresser, in spite of being twice wounded on the 

way, and suffering great pain, succeeded in 

conveying an important message from Battalion 

Headquarters to the front line of trenches, which he 

eventually reached in an exhausted condition. His fearlessness and determination to deliver 

the message at any cost proved of the greatest value to his Battalion at a critical period.” So 

reads the citation that won Tom Dresser the Victoria Cross. Tom Dresser V.C. was born at 

Laund House Farm, Huby, near Easingwold on 9th April 1891. The family moved several 

times, and sometime between 1902 and 1911 they moved to Middlesbrough. The Beck Isle 

Museum in Pickering holds several photographs and considerable research and 

documentation relating to Tom Dresser 'The Yorkshire V.C.'. Amongst the photographs in the 

possession of the museum is the one below, of Private Dresser wearing his VC. Aged 22, 

Tom enlisted on 8th February 1916 into the 6th Yorkshires, then transferred to the 5th 

Yorkshires. After 13 weeks at Rugeley training camp he sailed for France and arrived on the 

Somme with the 7th Yorkshires in early September 1916. 242697 Private Tom Dresser won 

his VC 242697 Private Tom Dresser won his VC near Roeux on 12th May 1917. It was 

gazetted on 27th June 1917. When he came out of hospital he was posted to the 74th Machine 

Gun Corps with a new number 138867 until he was demobilised on 27th April 1919. He 

returned to work at Dorman Long's Steel Works until he took over his father's n e w s a g e n 

c y a t 6 5 M a r t o n R o a d , Middlesbrough. He lived above the shop with his wife, 

Theresa (nee Landers) , whom he had married in 1924. They had four sons before Britain was 

again at war with Germany in 1939. During WW II, he served with 'G' Company, 8th North 

Riding (Middlesbrough) Battalion, Home Guard. He died on Good Friday, 9th April, 1982, 

three days after his 90th birthday and was buried in Thorntree Cemetery, Middlesbrough. His 

VC and medals are on loan to the Green Howards Regimental Museum in Richmond. 

Compiled by Bill Evers from Beck Isle Museum records and UK Census returns 

 

Huby Amdrams 75th Anniversary!                      

Pantomime 2019 in February half-term                                                                    

The society would welcome anyone interested in being involved with the 2019 

pantomime, either onstage or backstage 

Rehearsals are Tuesday evenings and Sunday afternoons from October and are 

for adults and children over 8 years 

We would welcome anyone who could make props and/ or paint scenery and can 

help with costumes 
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The next edition of Huby 

Voice will be in December 

If you would like an article 

including, please email: 

hubyvoice@gmail.com  by 

15 November 

Advertising:  

Full page £50 

½ page  £25 

¼ page £15 

 

  

Vehicle owners 

Please do not park on 

the pavement as it 

causes an obstruction 

for wheelchair users 

and parents with push 

chairs 

  

To learn about current 

village activities and news, 

check out the village 

Facebook Page:  

hubynorthyorkshire or 

Huby Buy & Sell  

Or check out the website: 

www.hubyvillage.org.uk 
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Please keep our village tidy and take your litter home or put in the bins 

provided. 

Cans and bottles can be placed in the blue box outside the village shop 

Dog owners please clean up after your pooches!                                 

 

Let’s make Huby and pleasant place to live! 
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Parish Information 
  

HAMBLETON DISTRICT COUNCIL 
Stone Cross Northallerton DL6 2UU 

www.hambleton.gov.uk 
0845 121 1555 info@hambleton.gov.uk 

 
NYCC County Hall Northallerton DL7 8AD 
www.northyorks.gov.uk 01609 780780 

 
District Councillor 

Cllr Christine Cookman 
Cottage Farm, High Street, Stillington 

York YO61 1LG thecookmans@btinternet.com 
 

County Councillor 
Cllr Caroline Patmore 

Cllr.carolinepatmore@northyorks.gov.uk 
 

Dog Warden 01609 767104 
 

North Yorkshire Police 
General contact: 0845 60 60 247 

Crimestoppers: 0800 555 111 
Drugs helpline: 0800 776 600 

Victim Support: 01904 636905 
 

USEFUL NUMBERS     
Village shop/Post office   811451/811731 

 
Reliance buses                 
   

01904 768262 

Stephenson’s Buses          01347 838990 
 

Huby School                       01347 810432 
 

Sutton School                    01347 810230 
 

Easingwold School            01347 821451 
 

York District Hospital       
 

01904 631313 

NHS Out of Hours                      111 
 

Millfield Surgery                01347 821557 
 

Stillington Surgery             01347 810332 
 

Tollerton Surgery               01347 838231 

Prescription service           01347 810693 
 

 
 

 

Parish Clerk 
Mrs Fiona Hill 

The Byre, Field House Farm, 

Thornton le Clay York YO60 7QA 

Tel: 01904 468773 
hubypc@outlook.com 

 

Councillors 

Chairman 

Cllr James Courtman 

yorkiejames@hotmail.com 

Vice-Chairman 

Cllr John Phillips 

The Manor, Blackwoods, Huby York 

Tel No: 01347 810448 

John2phillips@btinternet.com 

 

Cllr Colin Arthur 

6 Horner Close Huby YO61 1YE 

Tel No: 01347 811902 

col.arthur@btinternet.com 

 

Cllr Eric Lazenby 

Rosevale, Easingwold Road Huby 

York YO61 1HJ 

Tel No: 01347 810062 

 

 

Cllr Mark Richardson 

Pear Tree Cottage 

Main Street Huby 

0778321885 

Markscrichardson35@gmail.com 

 

Cllr Rachel Moxon 

rachel_moxon@yahoo.co.uk 

 


